The Energy Committee Minutes
July 19, 2023
EC members present:  Vance Bell, Bill Dunkel, Tom Johnson, Michael 
       Simonds
Members of the public present:  Mary (Mac) McCoy
The meeting began at approximately 4:35 via Zoom.
Vance moved to adopt the minutes of the May 18th meeting; seconded by Tom; unanimously adopted.
We spent most of the meeting discussing a proposal by Michael and Mac to use ARPA funds to put solar panels on the Town Office.  Mary and Michael have solicited proposals from three solar companies in Vermont.  Mary explained, in detail, their preferred proposal from Southern Vermont Solar, which would cost $45,396 to put 39  panels on the roof of the Town Office.  ARPA would pay 70% of the cost ($31,777) and the town would pay the remaining 30% ($13,619).  The town subsequently would receive a cash refund for its 30% investment.
Michael noted that the 39 panels would produce more electricity than the office, the Meeting House and the town garage normally use.  Through a net metering arrangement with Green Mountain Power, the town would receive a credit on its electric bills for the power that the panels produce. This would save the town, and taxpayers, a modest amount of money and add clean, “green” energy to the GMP grid. Any excess power the town does not need, now or in the future, can be given away to any non-profit organization that is a GMP customer, such as the Fire Company or Neighborhood Connections.  
Michael requested that the Energy Committee pass a simple resolution supporting the placement of solar panels on the roof of the Town Office.
However, Vance initially expressed reservations about doing this because it would mean that nearly all of the remaining ARPA funds would be set aside for use as matching funds for grants the town might apply for, and receive.  This would leave no funds for any immediate improvements to the Meeting House. Vance said that while he favors solar panels for the Town Office, he feels the energy needs of the Meeting House are more urgent.
Bill also expressed concern that the Meeting House is wasting a lot of energy and especially needs an electric on-demand hot water heater, in addition to more insulation and cold climate heat pumps.  He questioned whether it is necessary to spend so much money refurbishing the exterior of the Meeting House in order to make it ADA and fire code compliant.  He also suggested that APRA money be used for the water heater, rather than for a new color copier for the Town Office.  Mac noted that it is up to the ARPA committee to recommend to the Selectboard how to disperse ARPA funds.  The Selectboard has the final say.
After further discussion, Bill made the following motion:  “The Energy Committee supports the concept of putting solar panels on the Town Office,
and also supports making energy saving improvements to the Meeting House, especially an on-demand electric hot water heater.”  Michael seconded the motion, which was unanimously adopted.  Mac also expressed her support of the resolution.
Bill quickly noted that so far only two households in Windham have expressed interest in purchasing Window Dressers storm window inserts.  Although our community-build with Wardsboro and Londonderry does not begin until October 27, now is the time to publicize this program and try to find more customers.
Michael moved to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Vance.  Everyone agreed.  The meeting was adjourned at about 6:10 PM.
Respectfully submitted,
Bill Dunkel  
